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Authors’ response
We appreciate the interest of Dr. Sabour in our recent pub-

lished article BPrediction of rehabilitation needs after treatment
of Cervical Cancer.What do late adverse effects tell us?^ andwe
read his comments with interest. We can see from Dr. Sabour’s
publications that he is interested in methodological issues in
multiple research fields with more than 90 commentary papers
published, including a high number of self-references.

Dr. Sabour expressed concern that the paper statedmislead-
ing results because we did not complete a prediction study
with two separate cohorts.

However, we believe that Dr. Sabour’s comments relate to
the use of the word Bprediction^ in the title of our article. This
is a common English word that, according to dictionary defi-
nition, means what someone thinks will happen or an in-
formed guess. We sought to write an article that was relevant
to clinical practice and chose the word Bprediction^ as a word
to describe how the results could be used to identify cervical

cancer patients who could need rehabilitation and not as a
statistical term.

Unfortunately, Dr. Sabour assessed the article as a predic-
tion study, even though it was not described as such in either
the purpose or methods sections. In the conclusion, we did not
write that we had developed a prediction model, but suggested
that young, obese survivors with locally advanced cervical
cancer and survivors who received chemotherapy may be at
serious risk of developing late adverse effects; thus, rehabili-
tation should target these needs.

We do, however, agree that the word Bprediction^ could be
misunderstood in this context and we will be more careful
about the use of the word Bprediction^ in the future.
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